        MINUTES OF THE 2020 SEMI-ANNUAL BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 MEETING OF THE WAWASEE SPINK CONDOMINIUM HOMEOWNERS                                      
ASSOCIATION HELD ON SEPTEMBER 5, 2020
The 2020 Semiannual Board of Directors Meeting of the Wawasee Spink Condominium Homeowners Association was held on September 5, 2020 via Zoom, called to order by President Bill McCabe at 9:01 am.  The meeting was called pursuant to email notice to Directors and Homeowners.  Directors in attendance for this meeting were President Bill McCabe, Vice President Lee Theis,  Secretary Steve Brody, Treasurer Mike Baker and Director Eric Rosales.   Also in attendance were Jim Beck and Homeowners representing ownership of 26 units. 
Record of Proceedings and Minutes 
Bill McCabe designated that Steve Brody serve as official secretary of the meeting.  Steve will see that minutes of the meeting are prepared and that a record of the minutes, together with any attachments, is put in the Minute Book and on the website.  He will also sign the minutes for the meeting. 
Approval of Prior Minutes 
Bill McCabe called upon Steve Brody to present the minutes and proceedings of the 2020 
Annual Board Meeting of the Wawasee Spink Condominium Homeowners Association held on 
May 30, 2020.  Steve reported that copies of the minutes were previously distributed to Directors and posted to the website, and the reading of said minutes was waived.  Bill McCabe then requested that the minutes be approved as previously recorded and presented.  Upon motion by Steve Brody and second by Mike Baker, the minutes were unanimously approved by the Directors as recorded.  It was noted that copies of the minutes are kept in the Minute Book and are available on the website.
In addition, upon motion by Mike Baker and second by Steve Brody, the minutes of the Special Meeting of the Wawasee Spink Condominium Homeowners Association, held on August 6, 2020, at which several Bylaw modifications were approved, were unanimously approved by the Directors as recorded.  
Treasurer’s Report 
Mike Baker reported that the General Account has a balance of $43,080.87 and the Reserve Account has a balance of $349,800.44. He also noted that there are no delinquent payments due from Homeowners.  Mike added that as part of the 2021 budgeting process this fall, the adequacy of quarterly assessments and reserve levels will be addressed.  His preliminary expectation is that we will be able to keep quarterly assessments at their current levels and that we will not need a special assessment.

Related to the Treasurer’s Report, Jim Beck advised that approximately $4,500 was spent on elevator maintenance and that the elevators are currently operating well. There was also an expenditure for irrigation repairs and a new grill was purchased.  The maintenance expenditures to date leave little remaining in the budget for this line item. Jim also noted that utility expense will likely come in under budget, so overall we appear to be in good shape.    
Upon motion by Steve Brody and second by Eric Rosales, the Treasurer’s Report was unanimously approved by the Directors.  
Property Manager’s Report 
In addition to the items discussed by Jim Beck during the Treasurer’s Report, he reported that he will be reworking some of the flashing in the tower by Unit 304 to address a water penetration issue.  In addition, he will be taping over flashing and caulk joints by Unit 110, also related to water penetration.
Bill McCully gave a pier expansion update.  We are striving to accommodate wider lifts while also adding to the number of total pier spaces.  We have acquired some sections of pier from the Oakwood Inn and are working with Rookstool regarding installation.  We will be adding ladders that are more stable and increasing the number of pier spaces by four.
Upon motion by Bill McCabe and second by Steve Brody, the Property Manager’s Report was approved.

New Business
Bill McCabe read a letter from Lee Theis in which Lee submitted his resignation from the Board effective September 5, 2020.  Lee expressed a willingness to act in an advisory capacity for one year to help ensure a smooth transition for his replacement.  With the Directors’ and Homeowners’ gratitude for Lee’s many years of service on the Board, and upon motion by Bill McCabe and second by Steve Brody, Lee’s resignation was unanimously accepted.  The Board of Directors will be discussing potential candidates to fill the unexpired portion of Lee’s term.  Bill McCabe stated that Dennis Horn and Charles McNagny have expressed interest in joining the Board; each commented briefly on their reason for interest.
Related to Lee’s resignation, Bill McCully has agreed to assume the role of Dockmaster.  Upon motion by Bill McCabe and second by Mike Baker, Bill McCully was unanimously approved as the new Dockmaster.
Jim Beck reported that there are not any short-term needed capital projects.  Mike baker added that as part of the budgeting process the Directors will be identifying potential capital projects.

Lisa Hill asked about the tree limbs at the rear of the property.  Jim Beck responded that they will be cleaned up this fall.

Paula Schaefer asked about controlling the growth of bushes by the patios.  Jim will keep their width under control as well as the height at about the top of the fences. 
Committee Reports 
Social – June Miller reported that while COVID-19 limited much of our social program, Thirsty Thursdays remained popular and will continue into September.  She added that we were able to have an ice cream bar event during the flotilla.  
Grounds/Beautification – Jim Beck reported that one of the large flower pots at the front of the property was stolen.  This will be replaced next spring.
Building – Jim Beck was asked about the door at the “Sunset Hill” end of the building.  Unlike other doors, it has a lock knob on it and the door has often been found unlocked.  Jim will look at replacing this for security purposes.  There was also a suggestion that building codes be changed again.  After extensive discussion it was decided that building codes will not be changed at this time.  Homeowners were encouraged to keep their garage doors closed.  Eric Rosales gave an update on the possible purchase of furniture from Polywood.  Bill McCabe asked Eric to provide the Board with an itemized cost breakdown prior to the budget meeting and indicate where the new furniture would go. 
Pier/Slips – Nothing other than what was previously covered.  
Insurance – Steve Brody reported that he met with Conner on the insurance policy renewals; we are on a one year policy that runs through the end of October.  There has been some upward pressure on insurance premiums but Conner doesn’t expect us to see more than a 5% increase.  We will be getting quotes from other companies besides Auto Owners, our current carrier, and should have this information prior to the budget meeting. 
Rules/Bylaws – Steve Brody reported that the Fort Wayne law firm of Rothberg Logan and Warsco has been engaged to undertake a review of the Spink Declarations and Bylaws. The fee for this has been capped at $2,500; the Board approved an additional $500 if needed to facilitate the documents being converted to Word format.   
Upcoming Meetings 
 The Board will have a budget workshop meeting in October.  That will be followed by an Association meeting in November to approve the 2021 budget.

The 2021 Annual Homeowners meeting will be held on Saturday, June 5 at 9:00 am with the Annual Board of Directors meeting immediately following.

The 2021 Semiannual Board of Directors meeting will be held on Saturday, September 4 at 9:00 am.  
General Items 
Please send any phone, e-mail address or mailing address updates to Steve Brody.
 Adjournment of Meeting 
Bill McCabe asked if there were any other items of business to come before the Board.  There being none, and upon motion by Mike Baker and second by Steve Brody, the meeting was adjourned at 9:58 am.
 ________________________  
Steve Brody, Secretary of the Board of Directors 
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